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Senator McLucas asked:

What reports and advice has CCIMPE received in relation to these marine pests?

Answer:

1. Caribbean tubeworm (Hydroides sanctaecrucis) 

The Defence Science and Technology Organisation (DSTO) and the CSIRO Centre for Research on Introduced Marine Pests provided specialist biological advice in regard to Caribbean tubeworm. The tubeworm is recognised to be a Caribbean species, Hydroides sanctaecrucis. A related species, H. elegans, is widespread in temperate ports of Australia, having been first recorded in Sydney Harbour in 1883.

Dive surveillance conducted around the port of Cairns on 22 June 2001 identified the tubeworm (H. sanctaecrucis) in seven of ten sites inspected, including marina structures, pylons and wharf areas. Archived specimens from a port baseline survey of Darwin in March 1999 have been re-examined and some specimens previously identified as Hydroides spp. at the genus level were confirmed to be H. sanctaecrucis. The earliest report of H. sanctaecrucis in Australia was of its attachment to an Indonesian tall ship present in Hobart in 1998.

Hydroides spp. have a prolific capacity for reproduction, with individual tubeworms capable of producing up to 30 000 eggs. Information on the consequences of the establishment of H. sanctaecrucis and its potential range within Australia is reported on the website of the CSIRO Centre for Research on Introduced Marine Pests. 

2. Asian green mussel (Perna viridis)

Specialist advice on the Asian green mussel has been provided by personnel from the Northern Territory Museum and the CSIRO Centre for Research on Introduced Marine Pests. Following the initial detection of mature Asian green mussel on the hull of the FV Wing Sang 108 on 11 August 2001, subsequent detections of juvenile Asian green mussel have been made in November2001, December2001, January 2002 and February 2002 on vessels moored in Trinity Inlet by dive surveillance, slipway inspection, or both. Advice from the Queensland Environmental Protection Agency (QEPA), as at 15 March 2002, is that detection of Asian green mussel is restricted to a total of 11 juvenile mussels on three vessels — the Warunda (4 mussels), Shell Barge 56 (6 mussels) and an oyster pontoon vessel (1 mussel). Each of these vessels had significant hull-fouling and had been moored in Trinity Inlet for several years without being slipped for cleaning and application of an effective antifoulant.

The juvenile mussels found ranged in size from between 3 cm and 7 cm, the smallest being detected in November 2001 and the largest being detected in February 2002. Evaluation of their reproductive status confirmed they were in pre-spawning condition (i.e. had not yet spawned). Reduced salinity and a reduction in water temperature (likely to be associated with onset of heavy rain) are considered to be triggers for spawning of the Asian green mussel. 

Advice from QEPA is that dive surveillance is not very effective in detecting mussels due to poor water visibility in Trinity Inlet and therefore slipway inspection of vessels is considered to be the most effective method for mussel detection, particularly when significant hull fouling is present. QEPA has requested cost-shared funding assistance through CCIMPE to investigate further the extent of the infestation and CCIMPE has agreed to fund specific response actions up to an amount of $50 000 for this purpose (and to help determine whether or not an eradication response is feasible).
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